Blake Mathews

Students gasped and cheered last Monday as the tree branches above the front lawn were finally lit up for Christmas.

More than 60,000 white LED bulbs have been strung up in the trees and wrapped around bushes this year, bathing the campus in an icy blue glow. The lights are a relatively new tradition at Harding — their first appearance was in 2006 — and were originally meant to coincide with Searcy’s Holiday of Lights.

“It was a directive from Dr. Burks. He said ‘Put lights!’” director of Physical Resources Danny DeRamus said. Burks gave DeRamus and his team minimal amounts of direction, leaving them to use their own ingenuity. “He didn’t say how or why, so that was something we just took on.”

For inspiration, DeRamus and company looked at several locations that are known for their Christmastime creativity. They traveled to Opryland in Nashville, Tenn., to the Biltmore Estate in Asheville, N.C., and to Williamsburg, Va., and selected elements from each to make the Harding experience truly memorable. 

“We were committed to doing the lights,” DeRamus said. “If we’re going to do it, we’re going to do it right, where people can be proud of what’s being done.”

Three years later, people are definitely proud. Maintenance Coordinator Dana McMillion spoke of a “traffic jam” he saw at the corner of Center Street and Grand Street caused by drivers wanting to see the lights. Since work on the lights began Oct. 19, workers have been approached by students wishing to express their gratitude. Some simply say “thanks” or give hi-fives, but others go further out of their way to spread some Christmas cheer.

“We’ve had instances where people have chased us down, bringing us hot chocolate,” McMillion said. 

The workers themselves, referred to by DeRamus as “elves,” are just as enthusiastic about their work. 

“The crew enjoys putting it up, and they get into the swing of it. That’s what makes it fun,” DeRamus said. 

Part of the fun comes from the seasonal hats workers are encouraged to wear on the job. McMillion called the Santa hats and reindeer antlers “Christmas spirit generators.”

As for where all the lights come from, funding is supplied by donors who wish to see the tradition continue. The donors are students, alumni and members of the community, although DeRamus could not name any of them individually. The lights themselves are ordered from the company Action Lighting. This year, Harding bought their entire stock of white LED lights.

Though not as bright as incandescent lights, LED lights last longer and consume far less power. DeRamus explained that the low power consumption allowed him to light up the front lawn using a minimal number of outlets. 

With each year the lights have expanded further out from the front lawn. Last fall they reached out to the Pryor Science Building, and this year lights are running down Grand Street and on the fence along Race Street. The Searcy Garden Club has also contributed wreaths, festoons and other non-lit decorations to the campus.

